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Previously, they wanted to marry Zoey out to improve the family’s future
prospects.

But now, it was simply to placate the Gates family.

Since Kurt needed Zoey to fulfill the fortune teller’s prophecy, they hoped the
Gates family would not seek revenge on them.

Therefore, after some discussions within the family, Meredith decided to marry
Zoey off to the Gates to mollify their anger.

Levi wants to marry Zoey?

No f****ing way!

Besides, he will be a dead man soon enough for offending the Gates family.

“It’s not up to you. As long as Zoey is willing, I will marry her!” Levi exclaimed.

“Haha, you plan to marry Zoey? You will be better off worrying about how to
protect yourself. The Gates family’s army will soon be here to kill you,” Logan
burst into demented laughter.

“If the Gates does come, I will destroy them.” Levi’s eyes gleamed with menace.

This family has long acted with impunity and challenged the sovereignty of the
nation. There’s no way I’m letting them off easy.



“You’re being ridiculous. I hope when the Gates are here, your words can still be
as sharp!” Everyone sneered at Levi.

“Russell, Sylas, protect Zoey. I’m going to deal with the Gates family,” Levi
ordered.

“Yes…”

Both Russell and Sylas were about to acknowledge his instructions instinctively
but decided otherwise when they saw everyone looking at them with strange
expressions.

With that, Levi left.

He was confident that Zoey was in safe hands. Even if the two of them failed to
protect her, Hades would be watching over her from the shadows.

“Hahaha, isn’t this just Levi trying to flee?” Logan laughed smugly.

“Of course he’s trying to flee, or else why wouldn’t he bring Zoey along?”

All of them scoffed at Levi’s behavior.

From what Zoey could see, Levi must have gone to gather reinforcements and
request help from the Morris group’s boss.

It seemed their debt to that man kept increasing.

However, she began to grow suspicious as to why the leader of the Morris Group
treated her and Iris so well.

He helped her buy the Oriental Star Group at the auction and gave her full
authority to run the business at the electronics mall.



Furthermore, he had saved her and Levi on many occasions.

Who is he?

After leaving Russell, Levi arrived at a large mansion, which was Azure Dragon’s
residence in South City.

The mansion was known as Guardian Mansion but was abandoned long ago.

Ever since Azure Dragon and the others arrived, they had been staying there.

That day at the Mansion, Levi noticed that it was crowded. There were even
military dogs guarding the entrance.

Once they saw Levi, everyone gathered outside.

There were about sixty of them which gave Levi a shock.

Why are there so many people here?

“Good day, Chief!” All sixty of them saluted Levi.

“Good day, comrades!” Levi returned the salute.

“God of War, let me introduce you. These are the captains of the reconnaissance
troops from the South Warzone. They have come to practice their skills,” Azure
Dragon explained with a smile.

Ever since he arrived at Guardian Mansion, he had guests visiting every day.

Most of them were there to learn and improve their technique.



As of now, half of them were drenched in sweat in their tank tops. They had
obviously been sparring with Kirin.

“Chief, some of our comrades had the illusion that they could take on White Tiger
just now. However, they got their asses handed to them instead,” someone
reported.

When Levi saw a group of men who were badly bruised and beaten sitting in a
corner, he laughed.

Go toe to toe with White Tiger? That’s just suicide.

Given that they were all comrades, White Tiger let them off easily.

“Sir, is something wrong?”

Azure Dragon could sense that something was amiss.

“I expect someone to come for me soon,” Levi explained with a smug grin.


